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453 Montrose Street

Winnipeg, Manitoba

R3M 3M2

488-1786

clark_brownlee@mts.net
www.righttohousing.ca
November 11, 2011 

The Honourable Greg Selinger

Premier of Manitoba

204 Legislative Building
450 Broadway
Winnipeg, MB R3C 0V8 

Dear Premier:

First, congratulations on your re-election and on that of your government.  We anticipate that the progress your government has made on increasing rent-geared-to income housing in the province will continue.  We are gratified to see that the government is on target with your stated goals of the addition of 300 units per year for five years.  We are encouraged that during the election, you promised to support the creation of 2500 units of affordable rentals and we are interested to hear about the government’s plans to act on that promise. 

Professor Tom Carter, who sits on the Minister’s Roundtable, has identified three key issues:  lack of affordability, lack of supply, and the need for housing with supports for people with special needs.  We are extremely concerned that, despite the modest improvement in supply, there has been a net loss of 4000 units of housing between 2002-2010 in Manitoba through demolition and condo conversion.  We want to commend Housing Minister Irvin-Ross on the establishment of the Rental Supply Round Table that is bringing together expertise from the relevant sectors to recommend solutions to the critical problem of lack of rental housing in the province. We appreciate the offer of the Strategic Planning Group in the Department of Housing and Community Development to meet with us to share their revisions to the department’s housing strategy and hope that it will help us all to focus on finding solutions to address these housing shortages.  

The Right to Housing Coalition believes that now is the time for bold actions to address

the critical lack of rent-geared-to-income and affordable housing in the province.  You have four years to continue to improve housing in the Province, but work must begin immediately.  Following our meeting with the strategic planning group in December, we would like to meet with you and the Minister of Housing to discuss innovative housing ideas.  Thank you, Premier Selinger, for the fine beginning that your government has made over the past two years.  We look forward to working with you on new ideas for the future.

Yours sincerely,

Clark brownlee

Coordinator

C.c. Kerri Irvin-Ross, Minister of Housing and Community Development


